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Public School

Parents & Citizens Association

	MINUTES

6 April 2016



Meeting opened at 6.50pm

	ITEMS
	MINUTES

	1.  Introductory Matters

	Welcome & Recording of Attendance
	Mark Lilley, Tanya McNaughton, Caitlin Moroney, Kerri McCaw, Catherine Witcomb, Troy Andrews, Mandy Collins, Pennie Lieb, Catherine Woodbine, Craig Partridge, Alison Imber, Mark Lilley.

	Apologies
	Rebecca Renshaw, Rebekah Flynn

	Minutes of Last Meeting
	Minutes of the previous meeting be taken as read and moved as correct.

Moved K McCaw.  Seconded M Lilley CARRIED

	2.  Action Items from last Meeting

	A Imber
	Blazers have arrived, and we will have 4 blazers ready for leaders to wear on Anzac Day. The blazers will be embroidered with school logo.
To have a blazer for all members of Parliament, 22 blazers were required. Still feel that another 6 larger blazers are required at a cost of $50 each. P & C have approved the spending of this additional money (approximately $300). Moved T McNaughton. Seconded K McCaw.

	C Partridge
	Council grant for hedging – spoke to Kate Washington re different grants available. Looking at club grants, community building partnership. Also look at adding shade sail for play equipment to this grant.
Electrical issues with Canteen have been logged with Transfield. Haven’t heard back yet.

	3.  Action Items from this meeting

	C Partridge
	· Investigate First Aid courses
· Bring seating catalogues to next meeting

	N Meehan 
	· Measure for shade cloths at side of hall and cost some available options (carried forward from last meeting)

	K McCaw
	· Set up PayPal account for P&C purchases
· Set up generic email address for P&C

· Get Pennie Lieb (2016 treasurer) added as a signatory on bank account

· Put new canteen menu on website

	M Collins
	· Email new canteen menu to Kerri

	M Lilley
	· Contact Kate Washington re attending a P&C meeting.

	4.  Reports


	Principal
	· See separate report attached

	Treasurer
	· See separate report attached

· Easter Raffle went really well – making around $900 profit. Family donations of Easter Eggs was very successful – thank you everyone for your support of our Easter raffle. 

· K McCaw spoke to PayPal – can set up an account free of charge, then anyone with a PayPal account could search for us and pay us that way. Can also put link on website. Only issue is PayPal’s fee of 2.6% + 30cents per transaction. It may be an option though for the P&C making payments, so that people do not have to be re-imbursed. Agreed we will use PayPal for P&C purchases, but not for payments to the P&C.

· K McCaw suggesting we have a generic P&C email address with gmail. M Lilley will own it.

	Canteen Committee
	M Collins advised:

· Thank you Kerri for insurance details
· Red Day – thank you Kim Hannaway’s mother and Karen Codrington who donated lasagnes, as well as Kirsty Johnson, Nat Meehan and Ang Bowden gave up their time for the day. Over $1,000 in sales, which was a huge group effort. Made a profit of $600.
· Term 2 – will do a Pie Drive and Red Day.

	Uniforms
	· Notes have been sent out for winter uniform orders

	Correspondence
	· Incoming – fundraising information, P&C magazines

	5.  General Business and Other Business Arising

	Other business
	· Survey responses – only 11 people completed survey. Responses were read out. Mixed responses – no consensus about changing the time / day of meeting so that more people would be able to attend.
· Movie Night – scheduled for Friday, 27 May. Movie to be confirmed. Keep pricing same as last year.
· Athletics Carnival was a great day – shelters, banners, drinks eskies all worked well.

· Troy Andrews – Raised information about St Johns course that can do done with classes free of charge. They run 40 minute lessons for Years 3-6. C Partridge mentioned that students had raised this at Parliament before and they do have an interest in these courses. K McCaw mentioned that there is another company running similar courses, but for years K-6. Also interest in parents doing a First Aid course as well.
· New benches to replace older ones – C Partridge will bring school catalogues to next meeting to look at samples.
· Happy for Kate Washington to come to our next meeting. M Lilley will contact her.

	Agenda items
	Any items for inclusion in the agenda should be emailed to Mark Lilley at mark_lilley@yahoo.com.  



	Next Meeting
	6.30pm Wednesday, 4 May.


Meeting closed at 8.45pm. 
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